January 31, 2023

The Franklin Township Supervisors met on the above date at the Franklin Township Admini-
stration Building located at 889 Fairyland Road. Township Officials present were Supervisors
Fred Kemmerer Jr, Robin Cressley, Jason Frey; and Secretary Brenda Cressley. An attendance
sheet listing all others present is attached to the Minute Book. Chairman Kemmerer called the
meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., and led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance to the American
Flag.

Chairman Kemmerer opened the meeting by discussing the ARPA funding we received from the
year of 2021. He reviewed what was previously budgeted and then began to ask for suggestions
on how the 2022 ARPA Funds should be used.

Fire Chief Lynn Diehl was present and was asked if the Fire Company was in need of anything.
He said they would like to purchase cameras for the outside of the Fire Company’s building. He
gave the Supervisors a quote from Matthew Hoats for 7 Unifi 4K ultra hd bullet cameras in the
amount of $4,705.00.

The Franklin Township Athletic Association submitted an email with replacement items they
need for the Christman Ballfield Concession Stand. The Supervisors decided to use $4,000.00 of
the ARPA funds to give to the Little League to help defray some of their costs.

The Franklin Township Fire Police also requested three additional radios for approximately
$1,500.00.

After further discussion the total amount of the 2022 ARPA Funds (8220,036.64) was decided to
be budgeted as follows:

$40,000.00- Salt Shed

$50,000.00 — Engineering Fees- (New Building)

$ 3,500.00 - Equipment for Virtual Meetings

$ 4,000.00 - Fuel Metering System

$ 4,000.00 — Franklin Township Athletic Association (Christman Ballfield Concession Stand)
$ 1,500.00 — Franklin Township Fire Police Radios

$ 5,000.00 — Franklin Township Fire Company Security Cameras

$40,000.00- Security Cameras — Phifer’s Ice Dam Park, Admin Office & Police

$70,000.00 — Road Crew- Roads/ Culvert

$2,036.64 - Miscellaneous Items

$220,036.64 - TOTAL 2022 ARPA FUNDS

Robin Cressley made a motion to submit the above mentioned budgeted items for approval at the
February 21, 2023 Franklin Township Board of Supervisors Meeting. Jason Frey seconded the
motion. Motion carried unanimously.



- Chairman Kemmerer Jr. made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 p.m. Jason Frey seconded
the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Brenda Cressley.



